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The 59th NYSCHP Annual Assembly: Engage, Lead, Advocate was the first 

time a pharmacy technician track was included in the programming. We had a 

successful technician track and would like to thank all the speakers and 

moderators who participated in this year’s meeting. It is also the first time we 

had technician speakers at our meeting, a special shout-out to Rafael Roman, 

CPhT, Tiffany Kofroth, CPhT, and Nicole Reiss, CPhT for their engaging 

presentations. As a way to connect with technicians across the state, the 

NYSCHP Pharmacy Technician Committee held a virtual networking session to 

welcome new technician conference attendees and new members. We enjoyed 

sharing ideas with our colleagues on ways to advance the profession.  

We are delighted to feature one of our Pharmacy Technician Committee 

members, Bibi Khan, CPhT, in this month’s Pharmacy Technician Spotlight. 

Bibi served as one of the first pharmacy technician delegates at this year’s 

Annual House of Delegates. 

 


